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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday May 7, 2009 for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Lloyd Cowart, Anne Thompson, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, GMASS representatives- Tim Ghorley, Andy Garrison and Brad Blanton and members of the public.

Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. and Mr. Cowart opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as amended to include a discussion of parcel identification. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the April 16, 2009 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mapping Update
Mrs. Duncan led a discussion concerning the contours of the new aerial photography and that Jimmy Nolon of ITOS has requested the Board of Assessors have Ryan King of Pinnacle Mapping contact him concerning the digital terrain model.
Revaluation Update

Tim Ghorley of GMASS says that approximately 47% of the fieldwork has been completed and approximately 57% of pre-bills have been visited. He is anticipating beginning to work the commercial property the first part of June. Mr. Ghorley explained that field appraisers are out collecting data- measuring, grading houses, taking photographs and verifying information with the owner if available. GMASS is still ahead of schedule.
*2010 Revaluation Production report dated May 4, 2009.

Conservation Use Application
Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve 26 Conservation Use applications based on the recommendation of the Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 
Proposal of New Parcel Policy
Mr. Grant presented a revised draft policy concerning the current parcel identification policy and recommended the BOA table any action until all board members have the opportunity to read over the proposed policy. 
2009 Freeport Exemption Applications

In 2008, 26 applications for Freeport exemption were submitted to the board. To date only 20 applications have been received by the Tax Assessor’s Office. 
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the 20 Freeport Exemption applications as recommended by Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

*List of approved applications attached.
Chief Appraiser’s Report

Mrs. Duncan notified the Board of Assessors of the updated valuation tables for the Conservation Use and Forest Land Protection programs as set by the state. Mrs. Duncan presented the phased taxation worksheet provided by Dwayne Dye for properties receiving exemptions under the Industrial Building Authority. Mrs. Duncan notified the Board that several new laws have been signed by the Governor that has an impact on the office. Mrs. Duncan also notified the Board that they would need to go before the Board of Commissioners to request funds for printers and a new copier. 
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to acknowledge and accept the forest land protection and conservation use valuations set by the state as presented by the Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

*Phased-in taxation worksheet provided by Dwayne Dye of the Hart County Industrial Building Authority dated April 2, 2009.

The next scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be May 21st at 4:00 P.M.

There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Attachments are attached to original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
